
Statutory Notice of Forthcoming Executive Key Decision
Published in Accordance with The Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and 

Access to Information) (England) Regulations 2012 (“the Regulations”)
Title: Distribution of Department for Transport Community Transport Funding 

from 2011/12 and 2012/13
Summary: In 2011/12 and 2012/13 The Department for Transport allocated 

approximately £10m, per annum, of funding to Local Authorities in 
England to support Community Transport (CT).

Lancashire County Council at the time received £242,748 in 2011/12 and 
a further £242,748 a year later in 2012/13. Some relatively small amounts 
of funding were provided to individual Community Transport operators as 
part of a hardship fund, following the withdrawal of concessionary fares 
from CT services and some work was also undertaken by a Consultancy 
service. Additional spend was incurred as part of the Development 
Strategy for CT in Lancashire, the establishment of the CT Consortium, 
and the purchase of some CT vehicles. 

The Lancashire Community Transport Consortium has developed a 
Business Case to access this funding which will assist the consortium by 
developing their volunteer base and includes proposals to recruit, check 
and train suitable volunteers and further develop the necessary business 
skills required to improve the community transport offer in Lancashire.

The current balance of DfT Community Transport Funds held by 
Lancashire County Council is £370,750.20.

Decision-Maker: County Councillor John Fillis, Cabinet Member for Highways and 
Transport

Expected Decision 
Date:

Monday, 13 March 2017

Contact: Andrew Varley Tel: 01772 533336 andrew.varley@lancashire.gov.uk

List of documents/ 
Background 
Papers Used:

Distribution of Department for Transport Community Transport Funding 
from 2011/12 and 2012/13

Where the above documents are open to public inspection, copies will be published on the 
Council’s website at least five clear days before the meeting when the decision is made.

Other documents relevant to these matters may be submitted to the decision-maker. Copies of 
public material will be published on the Council’s website as soon as they become available.

Please note that a decision on this matter may be taken later than the date shown.


